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Statement by

the Republic of Slovenia

at the

41st Session of the UPR Working Group – Review of Morocco
Geneva, 8 November 2022
Mr President,

Slovenia wishes to commend the delegation of Morocco for the national report, its presentation today and the commitment to the UPR process.
We note with appreciation that Morocco has taken a number of positive steps since its third review, including the ratification of the First Optional Protocol to the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights and the Optional Protocol to the Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Discrimination against Women earlier this year. Slovenia also commends Morocco on the establishment of the Ministry of energy transition and sustainable development and on the adoption of the Environmental Assessment Law. 
Slovenia remains concerned about the persistent high level of child marriages that mostly concern girls living in rural areas and in situations of poverty.  
In addition, it is worrisome that Moroccan courts continue to hand down death sentences on a regular basis despite Morocco's observation of a de facto moratorium on executions since 1993 and the enshrinement of the right to life in (Article 20 of) Morocco's Constitution. 

Slovenia would like to make the following recommendation:
· To implement measures for a de jure moratorium on capital punishment and for the revision of already handed down death sentences; and
· To ratify the Second Optional Protocol to the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights, aiming at the abolition of the death penalty.
Thank you.

Advance question: 

· What concrete steps is Morocco taking to end child marriage in law and in practice as well as to promote sexual and reproductive health for girls and young women?
